Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

18 October 2007

Present
John Griggs in the Chair
Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb
Erica Forbes


Bob Scarfe


Apologies for absence: Richard Honey sent his apologies.

In the absence of Tony Alcock, John Griggs was elected to Chair the meeting.

Minutes of meeting held on 20th September 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

The Footpath Sign at the end of Nats Lane has still not been re-erected.  The Miles and Barr sign is still on the green – John Griggs is to chase this.  It was noted that the Village Hall sign has still not been moved.  The Clerk reported that she had spoken to Ashford Borough Council about the rodent problems and they had said that it was not something they would be able to deal with unless it was on residential land.

Code of Conduct

The Councillors signed the new Code of Conduct Register of Members’ Interests forms.

Brook School

It was agreed to postpone this item to the next meeting as Tony Alcock was not present but it was reported that Tony had met with the new Head Teacher and discussed the parking issues.  A letter had been sent to those dropping off/collecting children from school regarding the parking issues and it is hoped that a resolve can be reached.

Kentish Express Correspondent

No volunteer had been found as yet to take on this role.

Finances   

A copy of the financial statement had been distributed.

The verge is growing over on Spelders Hill and it was agreed that the Clerk should ask Lawncare for a price for undertaking this work.

Any Other Business

Peter Webb reported that he had received some correspondence from Fiona Williams regarding the website.  She had asked why the information had not been removed from Saxonshore Website and why the Parish Council were not putting their minutes in Brook News.  The Clerk explained that as the Council had paid for this years website input Brook would remain on the Saxonshore website until the end of the year.  The information sent to the Clerk by Fiona Williams regarding the Village Hall events is currently being posted on both websites.  Peter Webb had already explained the situation to Fiona regarding Brook News.

Troy Town Lane is overgrown by the bushes on the roadside.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Highways to explain that the emergency vehicles are unable to gain access and could they inform the landowners of this.

It was also agreed that the Clerk should contact the Highways Department about the rut in the road and the road edge damage near to Oxenturn Lane.

John Griggs reported that he had received a call from Mr Simmons regarding his plans for the proposed new build, he had been told to contact Mr Honey.

The correspondence from Mr Hamer regarding Brook News, offering the Parish Council an opportunity to publish their minutes in the magazine was circulated to the Councillors.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 22nd November 2007. 

